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Mr LC Chiang
New Illawarra Road Landfill Manager
Suez Recycling and Recovery Pty Ltd

3 Rider Boulevard 
Rhodes, NSW, 2138

22/06/2021

Dear Mr Chiang

Lucas Heights Resource Recovery Facility (SSD-6835)
Aquatic Habitat Monitoring Plan and Mill Creek Stream Rehabilitation, Stabilisation and

Vegetation Management Plan and Construction Environmental Management Plan

I refer to your request to stage management plans and the following management plans submitted in
accordance with the consent for the Lucas Heights Resource Recovery Facility (SSD-6835):
 Aquatic Habitat Monitoring Plan (Condition C33 of Schedule C)
 Mill Creek Stream Rehabilitation, Stabilisation and Vegetation Management Plan (Condition C34 of

Schedule C)
 Construction Environmental Management Plan (Conditions D1-D2 Schedule D) including

sub-plans:
 Dual Gas and Leachate Trench Management Plan (Condition C23)
 Erosion and Sediment Control Plan (Condition D2(b))
 Vegetation and Fauna Management Plan (Condition C43)
 Construction Traffic Management Plan (Condition C48)

The Department has carefully reviewed the documents and is satisfied they meet the relevant conditions
of consent. 

Accordingly, the Planning Secretary has approved the following documents:
 Aquatic Habitat Monitoring Plan (Revision 0, dated April 2021)
 Mill Creek Stream Rehabilitation, Stabilisation and Vegetation Management Plan (Revision 2,

dated April 2021)
 Construction Environmental Management Plan (Revision 4, dated May 2021) including the

following sub-plans:
 Dual Gas and Leachate Trench Management Plan (Revision 004, dated October 2018)
 Erosion and Sediment Control Plan (Revision 2, dated April 2021)
 Vegetation and Fauna Management Plan (Revision 2, dated April 2021)
 Construction Traffic Management Plan (Revision 3, dated May 2021)

The staging of the submission of the management plans is also approved subject to the timing set out in
Suez’s letter dated 23 April 2021. 

Please ensure that the approved management plans are placed on the project website at the earliest
convenience.

http://www.dpie.nsw.gov.au/


If you wish to discuss the matter further, please contact Kathryn Moreira on 02 9274 6086.

Yours sincerely 

Chris Ritchie
Director
Industry Assessments

As nominee of the Planning Secretary


